Pacific Piecemakers Quilt Guild Minutes
June 21, 2013

President Judy Riddle called the meeting to order at 1 PM. Fourteen members were present for the June comfort quilt workshop and meeting.

**Minutes:** Polly Dakin moved approval of the May minutes and Laura Hamilton seconded the motion. Membership voted to approve the minutes unanimously.

**Treasurer's Report:** Kalynn Oleson gave the treasurer's report. The balance at the beginning of May was \$8,807.93. Income was \$652.00 and expenses were \$1,276.45. The ending balance was \$8,183.48.

**Program Committee:** Kalynn Oleson announced that Laura Wasilowski would be teaching a workshop entitled "Think It, Cut It, Fuse It" in September. We need three more sign ups to break even.

She also announced that Rosalie Dace would giving a four day workshop in May. The workshop would be from May5-8 and the lecture will be moved to Friday, May 9<sup>th</sup>. The approximate cost of the workshop will be \$200.

**Continuing Education:** Kalynn also announced that she and Jan Carter would be teaching a four week class beginning the Thursday following the 2014 retreat.

**Membership:** Gail Spencer had nothing to report.

**Publicity:** Last week's ICO showed an announcement submitted by Janice Batchelder and a special article submitted by Margie Binker about the comfort quilt workshop.

**Newsletter:** Deadline for submitting items for this newsletter is June 25<sup>th</sup>. Submit them to Anna Hines.

Website: No report.

Library: No report.

**Hospitality:** Sue Miller thanked Sharon Stinson, Barbara Dunsmoor, Sylvia Keller, and Margie Binker for bringing cookies and salads for lunch.

**Festival of the Trees:** Joyce Gaudet showed Sylvia Keller's contributions to the booth: crayon and coloring book carriers, bags, and a table runner. Jan Carter is making greeting cards. Kathryn Gyorfi showed us her two cat wall hangings.

**2103 AIR Quilt:** The completed quilt is beautiful. Polly Dakin, Lola Delongoria, Joyce Gaudet and Laura Hamilton pieced it and Sharon Malachowski quilted it. It is hanging in the auditorium at the Art Center.

**Comfort Quilts:** Polly showed us quilts made by Margie Binker and Mirka Knaster. Three quilts were given away this month. DeAnne Tyler donated three quilt tops .Anyone wishing to can adopt one to finish for comfort quilts.

**Quilts of Valor:** Marilyn Limbaugh and Polly Dakin will deliver approximately 21 quilts to veterans in Palo Alto on June 27<sup>th</sup>.

Challenge Quilt 2014: Barbara Dunsmoor reminded everyone of the challenge and the theme, "Stitch the Music, Quilt the Song." She also briefly explained the second and optional part of the challenge; movement.

Retreat: No report

**Special Events:** There will be a trip to the B. Bryan Preserve on Friday, July 26<sup>th</sup>. Arrival is at 9:30 AM, cost is \$25 at the preserve, and the tour is @1 hour long. You must reserve by July 8<sup>th</sup> with Renata Lopez, if you plan to attend. She has to have a final number in by July 12<sup>th</sup>. If you sign up and can't go, you must either sell your place to someone else or pay the \$25. Lunch will be afterward at the Garcia River Casino. Approximate time is 11:30. If you do not wish to go on the tour, you may still meet us at the casino for lunch.

**New Business:** Sylvia Keller stated that other guilds make each member responsible for buying or selling a specific number of tickets for something like the AIR Quilt. She suggested we consider it. It was stated that tickets will go to each person in Sketches. No further action was taken.

**Show and Tell:** None

The meeting was adjourned back to the workshop at 1:25 PM.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Barbara Dunsmoor and Judy Riddle.